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Thank you for your lg.t’l.:nar of 19 December proposing that
consultants should be commissioned to examine how the radio
and television transmission system might be privatised.

I agree that this work is necessary before we can reach
definite decisions in the summer on the network's eventual
future and I agree with the terma of reference. I do fesl
however that the consultant should be azked to consider the
effect of foreseeable technological developments (such as HDTV
or improvements in bandwidth efficiency) on the network, so
that we do not find that a particular privatisation option
restricts the network's ability to adapt to the changing needs
of a developing market. I would not propose that this should
form & major part of the study and I am content that it should
be covered in the briefing given to the successful consultants
rather than in the terms of reference.

I am also content with the wording of the press notice you
propose and in view of DTI's particular interest in the
transmission system, I am prepared to contribute towards the
cost of the study: our officials will be able to settle the
details,
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1 am copying this letter to the Prime Minister, to the Foreign

and Commonwealth Secretary, other members of MISC 128 and to
S8ir Robin Butler.
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(Approved by the Secretary of State
and signed in his absence)
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